



**St Benedict's Inner Newcastle Parish**: Sacred Heart Cathedral, Newcastle West; St Joseph's Church, The Junction; St Mary, Star of the Sea Church, Newcastle; Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, Tighes Hill. **Mayfield Parish**: Christ the King, Mayfield West. **Stockton Parish**: St Peter-in-Chains, Stockton.

# SUNDAY 25TH MAY 2025 6TH SUNDAY OF EASTER, YEAR C



Our Diocese has been declared a natural disaster zone. We stand with you - in prayer and in practical support.

God of comfort and strength,

we pray for all in our Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle affected by flooding. For those whose homes are damaged, whose hearts are heavy, and whose lives are disrupted.

Protect the vulnerable, strengthen those offering help, and stir in us a spirit of compassion,

that we may be your hands and heart in this time of need. Amen





# Our Clergy

Fr Greg Barker, Parish Priest Fr Anthony Coloma, Assistant Priest Deacon Kevin Gadd

# Regional Office—St Benedict's Centre

25 Farquhar Street, The Junction
PO Box 6, The Junction 2291
P: (02) 4979 1101
E: newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au
W: www.newcastlecatholic.org.au
W: www.sacredhearthamilton.org.au

After hours emergency phone: 0494 390 653

## **Our Staff**

Anne Warren (Business Manager)
Margaret Cox (Reception & Administration)
Daloras Howes (Administration)
Elul Tecle (Administration)
Peter Davies (Administration)
Dr Anne Millard (Music, Liturgy, Sacraments)

### **Bereavement Team:**

Margaret Cox, Gail Lovell, Christopher Gregory, Margaret Beard, Margaret Newton, Anne Millard (02) 4979 1252

## St Joseph's Pastoral Team:

Contact the Parish Office

# **Promoters of Safeguarding**Positions currently being filled

Prayer requests and items for the Bulletin need to be received at the Parish Office by 5pm on Wednesdays.

Our Parishes incorporate suburbs located on the traditional country of the Awabakal and Worimi peoples. We acknowledge their cultural heritage, beliefs and continuing relationship with the land, pay respect to their Elders past and present, and commit ourselves to work together for reconciliation and justice.

## THE PARISH DIARY...(for the week ahead)

6th week of Easter

Monday 26 May St Philip Neri, priest

8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral

Tuesday 27 May

8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral

9:00am Mass @ Stockton

10:30am Mass @ Badcoe House

6:30pm Confirmation @ The Cathedral

Wednesday 28 May

8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral

9:00am (No Mass @ Mayfield West)

Thursday 29 May

8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral

9:00am (No Mass @ Stockton)

12:00pm Funeral Liturgy at The Junction for

Theresa Burgess

5:30pm Mass @ Seafarers Mission, Wickham

Friday 30 May

9:00am Exposition, Adoration & Reconciliation @

The Cathedral (until 10am)

10:00am Mass @ The Cathedral

10:15am Mass @ The Junction

Saturday 31 May The Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary

9.15am Mass @ The Cathedral, followed by the

Novena to Our Lady of Perpetual Help,

followed by Reconciliation

11:00am Marian Prayer and Reflection @ St Mary's

The Ascension of the Lord

Saturday 31 May

5:30pm Vigil Mass @ The Cathedral

5:30pm Vigil Mass @ The Junction

5:30pm Vigil Mass @ Mayfield West

Sunday 1 June

7:30am Mass @ St Mary's

8:00am Mass @ Tighes Hill

9:00am Mass @ Stockton

9:30am Mass @ The Cathedral \*

11:00am Italian Mass @ The Junction

11:30am Polish Mass @ The Cathedral

5:00pm Mass @ The Cathedral

5:30pm Vietnamese Mass @ Mayfield West

(Mass 1 June, no Mass 8 June)

<sup>\*</sup> Livestreamed on the Cathedral's YouTube channel www.youtube.com/c/SacredHeartCathedralHamilton and on the Diocesan website.



## **NEXT WEEK'S READINGS:**

Acts 1:1-11 Eph 1:17-23 Lk 24:46-53

## **PRAYER REQUESTS**

**RECENTLY DECEASED:** Theresa (Zilda) Burgess,

Ken Lear

**ANNIVERSARIES:** James Blake, Mary Elizabeth Dwyer, Winifred Rose Fitzgerald, Maria Giustina Oddi, Richard Long, Evelyn Curran, Doris Zimmerman, Sr Beverly Zimmerman, Laurel Murray, Bob Haggerty, Annie Crittenden, Sr Paula Crittenden rsj, Mary Royan, Anna Cester, Joyce Winder

**PRAYERS FOR THE SICK**: Wilma Smart, Bill Murphy, Braxton Rayner, Patricia Gillett, Carlo Rossi, Tui Innes, Sr Ann Daley rsj, Patrick Theodore, Jean Luc, Angela Cottier, Raymond Morley, Louise Hall, Phil Riordan, Twon Nguyen, Margaret Cox

Names may be placed in "Prayer Requests" by contacting the Parish Office. Please refer to the Policy Document on the Parish website - visit www.newcastlecatholic.org.au/downloads.

# IMPORTANT! Advice to Mayfield West and Stockton Weekday Mass-Goers...

Due to a Clergy Conference on Wednesday 28 May and Thursday 29 May, we have to cancel the usual 9.00am Wednesday Mass at Mayfield West and the 9.00am Thursday Mass at Stockton.

We also need to cancel the 9.00am Thursday Mass at Stockton on 5 June due to a diocesan Safeguarding meeting that morning.

## **OUR BELOVED DEAD**

We remember those in our Columbaria whose anniversaries occur in May.

#### At Sacred Heart Cathedral:

Margaret Azzopardi Gerard McCosker Joyce Callaghan Cyril O'Neill

Michael Clement Daley Lorna Pearl Roberts

Marjorie Hardy Barbara Smith Ian King Beryl Smith

Mario Malaspina

## At St Joseph's:

**Edith Isabel Fahev** John Joseph Skehan Violet Ernst Francis Smith Mollie Buckland **Eunice Smyth** Anne Marie Gilroy Meryl Ryan John Hogg Jack Robinson Margaret Kelly Charles Tynan Maureen Maher Frederick Wilson Paul-Elizabeth McNamara **Geoff Young** 

Eternal rest grant unto them and may perpetual light shine upon them. May they rest in peace, Amen.

## FROM THE PARISH PRIEST

Dear Parish Family,

I can hardly imagine what it has been like for all those people in the Upper Manning, Taree, Raymond Terrace and Gillieston Heights and further north to Port Macquarie, Kempsey



and Coffs Harbour as this weather pattern wreaks havoc. The suddenness of the changing conditions has caught us all off guard. I saw one quite elderly lady wading from her house with just two thin blue plastic bags holding little more than her medications and other precious items. Even with the little she carried she had to leave almost all behind, no room in the rescue boat. How could anyone know that this weather and its flooding would be a 'once-in-a-500 year' event or with the impact and devastation now created.

I have marvelled at the skill of the SES and emergency responders hovering helicopters steady over the stranded, as they were winched to safety. My time in the Air Force gave me a small taste of what it takes to do that - it is impressive, dangerous but impressive. Every news feed has someone from amongst the first responders being heroic saving lives. It is the 'first line' that takes the most risks. I am aware that for every first responder there is a swag of volunteers in other circumstances stepping up to help. I know too that behind them are partners, parents, children who also pay a price for the service they give our community in the most confronting, challenging and dangerous times. They send them off with a generous spirit as they go to help.

We all remember the harrowing times in Lismore with the same weather event and the fallout for lives still trying to get back to a sense of normal. The difficulty of the rebuild and how that is funded is still being worked out. Whole streets have been bought by the government and then boarded up. Homeless have occupied these properties - cleaned them up and moved in. I wonder as this weather heads in that direction what will become of them. A prayer wouldn't hurt for them too.

Many of these 'residents' have been homeless for some time. The government had plans to evict them in the coming days - the weather might just beat them to it. The people interviewed didn't fit any of what I would suggest is often thought of as the homeless stereotype – they have jobs, cars, and personal items, just no legitimate housing available to them. Homelessness is not a lifestyle choice, nor is it generated by drugs and alcohol necessarily. It can be a

factor in relationship break up sometimes and there are those who lose everything because of it. Domestic violence can be a factor in homelessness. There is a chronic housing shortage, options are limited. It is sad to think it is safer on the street than at home.

I feel for all those who are being affected in the northern regions - we need right now to pray. There will be opportunity for all of us to respond in other ways and to share our gifts in the days ahead. May our hearts be open when that call comes. Join me this weekend in prayerful solidarity for those who right now need it most.

Greq, Parish Priest.

PS: Don't forget to pray for the people in Gaza and Ukraine who still need our prayers.

## SAVE THE DATE!

Parish Assembly will be held in the Victor Peter Suite and Southern Cross hall on Saturday 1 November from 9.30! A time for reflecting, praying and planning our future together.

# ST VINCENT DE PAUL WINTER APPEAL



Vinnies' winter appeal is coming soon to a church near you.

# SLICE OF HEAVEN: A COMMUNITY **GATHERING FOR YOUNG ADULTS**

All young adults (18-35) invited to a relaxed night of fellowship, free pizza, and conversations with friends old and new, hosted by EPIC. We can't wait to see you there!



When: 25th May at 6pm, following

5pm Mass

Where: Sacred Heart Cathedral



□ Please scan the QR code for expressions of

interest.

For more information, please contact Jeni

## **CANCER-FUNDRAISING MORNING TEA**

Kath Turin and her wonderful supporters wish to

extend congratulations and sincere thanks to all who supported her Morning Tea **Biggest** last Wednesday. Of the 60 plus who attended an astounding \$11,500 plus was raised. Job Well Done!!





22 May 2025

Dear Principals, Fathers, Deacons and Leaders,

I want to personally acknowledge the significant impact the current natural disaster is having on you and your communities, particularly those based in Local Government Areas that have been declared disaster zones. This is undoubtedly a challenging time for you, your staff, students, parishioners, and their families.

Please know that you are very much in my prayers. As the rain continues and the situation evolves, we recognise the pressure and uncertainty you are navigating—not only in managing logistics but also in caring for your families as well as your wider school, work, and parish communities amid disruption, concern, and, in some cases, loss.

We have every confidence in your leadership and the steady presence you bring to those around you. Your care, calm, and commitment during a time like this are deeply appreciated and valued.

As you focus on staying safe and protecting your communities, please do not hesitate to reach out if immediate assistance is needed—we are here to support you. Over the coming weeks and months, we will work alongside you on a longer-term recovery and rebuild plan to provide ongoing support throughout the process.

You may wish to share this message with your teams, parishioners, and communities to remind everyone that you are deeply supported and surrounded by prayer during this difficult time. The challenges you face are felt throughout our Diocese, and we stand with you in solidarity and care.

Please remember that our Employee Assistance Program (EAP) remains available to all staff during this time. If you or anyone on your team needs someone to talk to, this confidential service is here to help. Urgent support is also accessible through The Rosewood Centre.

Know that you, your communities, and all those affected are continually held in our prayers.

With every blessing,

Most Reverend Michael Kennedy Bishop of Maitland-Newcastle



# **JUBILEE PILGRIMAGE**



**St Benedict's Inner Newcastle Parish** has two churches among the local pilgrimage sites: Sacred Heart Cathedral, Newcastle West, and St Mary's, Newcastle.

## **Pilgrimage to Sacred Heart Cathedral**

While the Cathedral is open to all every day of the year, we have added a special opportunity for prayer during the Jubilee Year. Join us for Vespers at 5pm on the first Thursday of each month, concluding in November: Remaining dates are June 5, July 3, August 7, September 4, October 2, November 6.

Vespers (also called Evening Prayer) is part of the Liturgy of the Hours, also known as the Divine Office.

## You're Invited: A Pilgrimage in the Month of Mary

Join us at St Mary's, Newcastle each Saturday in May (the month of Mary) between 11am and noon to spend a gentle hour in prayer and reflection on Our Lady.

May is traditionally celebrated as the Month of Mary in the Catholic Church—a time to deepen our understanding of her role, virtues, and significance in our faith. These gatherings offer a beautiful opportunity to draw closer to Mary and to one another in shared devotion.

Whether you are seeking quiet reflection, communal prayer, or simply a space of peace, come be part of this special time. Let this be part of your personal pilgrimage with Mary, at St Mary's, in May.

### YOUNG ADULT RETREAT 2025

Calling all young adults in the Catholic Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle to the Young Adults Retreat 2025! A dynamic annual event designed for young people by young people, join us for a weekend to meet young people from all around the diocese, and experience Catholic community, worship, inputs by expert speakers, the Sacraments, and an opportunity to encounter Christ's personal love!

**WHO:** 18-35; children of participants also welcome **WHEN:** 27-29 June 2025; 6pm dinner on Fri 27 June - 12:30pm on Sun 29 June

WHERE: Catalina Lakefront Retreat, Rathmines NSW COST: \$170 per person, including food & accommodation; food options available. Sponsorship available for financial hardship.

Register at YAR25.eventbrite.com.au or the Diocesan website's 'Events' page, or email:

mission@mn.catholic.org.au with any queries.

# **GENESIS TO JESUS: BIBLE STUDY**



Genesis to Jesus Bible study group has its final session on Wednesday 28 May @ 10am in the CRCC Meeting Room, at the Junction.

# SPECIAL RELIGIOUS EDUCATION - JOIN THE TEAM!

The Teachers of Special Religious Education in our Diocese undertake a vital evangelising role, educating children and young people and forming them in the Catholic faith.

Fortunately, there are amazing, generous people who play an important role in contributing to the formation of children.

Unfortunately, there are not enough teachers to meet the demands of all the classes needed. Many children are missing out.

The Mission & Evangelisation Team are offering free training and encouragement sessions for anyone who might be interested in learning about SRE. Please consider joining us. If you have any questions feel free to contact:

Nicki Graham: ph 0417 773 444 or nicola.graham@mn.catholic.org.au

# JOIN THE AMEN CAMINO IN 2025!

In this Jubilee Year of Hope, Mission & Evangelisation are offering two unique local aMeN caMiNo pilgrimage experiences. One over 2 days and the other over 5 days.

To learn more, attend our physical Walk & Talk Information Session on Saturday, 14 June. To register: https://forms.office.com/r/XFXfcBJ927

Find out more via our website: aMeN caMiNo - Catholic Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle

### THE CHUCKLE

A little girl was sitting on her grandfather's lap as he read her a bedtime story. From time to time, she would take her eyes off the book and reach up to touch his wrinkled cheek. She was alternately stroking her own cheek, then his again. Finally she spoke up, "Grandpa, did God make you?" "Yes, sweetheart," he answered, "God made me a long time ago." "Oh," she paused, "Grandpa, did God make me too?" "Yes, indeed, honey," he said, "God made you just a little while ago."

Feeling their respective faces again, she observed, "God's getting better at it, isn't he?"



# VIEW, CHEW, AND CHAT

There will be no meeting on 28 May. On June 4 we begin a new series on the Gospel of Matthew. All welcome! To participate, please email the parish office.



## **BOOK CLUB**

**Book Club** meets Sunday 1 June to discuss The Benevolent Society of III Mannered Ladies by Alison Goodman. If you would like

to participate in book club meetings, please email: newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au

## FOOD BASKETS FOR THE NEEDY



Items of dry goods or tin food can be placed in the blue bins located at our churches. St Vincent de Paul members will pick up for distribution to the needy who

are very grateful to receive the items. When donating please check expiry dates. We request that you do not donate peanut butter. Any of the following non-perishable items are welcome: UHT milk, cereal, spreads, tinned goods, pasta, rice, pasta sauces, tea, coffee, biscuits, custard, jelly, toothpaste, toothbrushes, soap, shampoo, conditioner, deodorant. Thank you. Questions to Sr Carol Woodland rsj (mob) 0423 700 523 or 4967 2998.



## **DIOCESAN EVENTS PAGE**

Check out the Diocesan events page - <a href="https://tinyurl.com/">https://tinyurl.com/</a>

cdmnevents - it's worth bookmarking.





# The time of absence

At the time of writing of the Gospel of John (during the last decade of the 1st Century), the community of believers were beginning to come to terms with the continued absence of Jesus. In the earlier gospels, particularly Mark, there is a feeling of expectation evident in the writing – an expectation that Jesus' promised return was imminent. By the time of John's community, there was an acceptance that the glorious return of Jesus still lay some time in the future. They wrestled with keeping alive the memory and message of Jesus when there was no end in sight.

## **CHRISTIAN MEDITATION AT TIGHES HILL**

This is non-denominational - everyone welcome.

WHEN: Monday afternoon 3.30 for 3.45 start.

WHERE: Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, 16 Tighes Tce, Tighes Hill.

ice, rightes mill.

The session begins with guided relaxation exercises; then we have a reading from Fr John Main which leads into 20 minutes of silent meditation.



## TAIZE SERVICE

Sunday 1 June at Immaculate Heart of Mary Catholic Church Tighes Hill 5pm – 6pm followed by a shared supper.



# ST JOSEPH'S PRAYER/DISCUSSION GROUP



Recommences Thursday 29 May, and will continue on the last Thursday of each month, in the parish centre at The Junction. All welcome. Please contact Janet on 0435 518 671.

# LIVING WATERS MEDITATION CENTRE



A Christian Meditation Centre at 34 Kenrick Street, The Junction, which offers meditation sessions on Wednesdays at 7.30am and Fridays at 11.00am. After

meditation on Fridays, Lectio Divina, a personal interaction with Sacred Scripture, is offered. For more information: Carmel Moore rsj 0412122297.

## **DIVINE MERCY DEVOTION**

First Sunday of the Month @ 3:00pm - 1st June Chaplet of Divine Mercy Christ the King, Mayfield West

### WEDNESDAY ROSARY

Pray the Rosary each Wednesday after 8:15am Mass in Sacred Heart Cathedral, 841 Hunter St, Newcastle West.

# MEN'S ROSARY GROUP



The Men's Rosary is held the first Saturday of every month following Mass and Novena at Sacred Heart Cathedral. For more information contact Jason on 0499 854 928.

## **CHRISTIAN LIFE PROGRAM**



Couples for Christ Australia, cordially invites you to a series of inspiring talks about living in the Christian faith!

The programme is running for seven Sundays, having started 18 May 2025 and finishing 29 June 2025, 11:30am – 2:30pm

in the Toohey and Murray rooms near the Sacred Heart Cathedral, 841 Hunter Street, Newcastle West.

This is for everyone seeking happiness and a deeper relationship with Jesus Christ. With free brunch and childminding right after the morning Mass. Come with your family and friends. All are welcome!

For more information, contact: Lina and Joe Josue 0408 611 490 Cory and Barry Taylor 02 4966 4031 Jo/Ted Celestino 0420 462 953 Phoebe/Chester Salcedo 0410 128 406



# NOTICE TO PLANNED GIVERS - THE END OF THE FINANCIAL YEAR IS APPROACHING!

Parishioners who require a tax receipt for Planned Giving for the 2024/2025 financial year must notify the Parish Office **by Monday**, **30 June 2025**. Please submit requests in writing by one of the following methods:

- Email to <a href="newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au">newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au</a>: Use the wording, "Please provide me with a Planned Giving tax receipt" and include your name and envelope number. OR:
- **Planned Giving Envelope**: Write on your weekly envelope, "*Tax receipt required*".

Tax receipt data will be processed immediately following 30 June 2025. If you make a request after that date, you will not be eligible for a receipt nor a tax deduction in relation to your Planned Giving contributions. This is because there is a designated sum that can be attributed to Planned Giving receipts and, once this distribution has occurred, no further allocations are possible.

The 'designated sum' provision also means that the claimable amount for each giver decreases when more people request a receipt. We therefore ask that if you do not intend to claim a tax deduction, please do not request a receipt.

### PROMOTING SAFEGUARDING

The Promoters of Safeguarding continue to endorse a culture of protection within our Parish. This week, we re-visit safeguarding the rights of women.

Women have historically been excluded from large parts of public and political life in Australian society. In 1850, men in general could vote — women not until 1902 and First Nations women (and men) until 1962. Women were not elected to the Commonwealth Parliament until 1943. Not until 1965 could Australian women drink in a public bar. Up until 1966, women working in the public service (and some other businesses) were required to resign when they got married. While we've come a long way in the last 100 years, there are still many areas in Australian society in which women and girls are still not safeguarded — two examples are given below.

Finance: On average, women are paid 17.5% less than men doing the same work - women work an extra 64 days a year to get the same pay as men doing the same work.

Violence: One in three women will experience physical violence in an intimate relationship, and one in five women have experienced sexual violence since the age of 15. Additionally, domestic violence is the biggest cause of homelessness for Australian women.

## **BEQUESTS**

To help our Catholic Pastoral Region continue its mission of proclaiming the Good News, you might consider including us in your Will. You just need to specify which parish(es) you would like to help.

### DIOCESAN RESOURCE CENTRE

**Opening Hours:** Mondays and Fridays, 10am to 5pm. Open 1st & 3rd Saturday of each month, 10am to 2pm. cnr Tudor and Parry Sts, Newcastle West.

All resources are available to borrow; and are searchable on the library catalogue, which can be accessed through this link: <a href="https://tinyurl.com/DOMNLibrary">https://tinyurl.com/DOMNLibrary</a>
OR use the QR code to the right.



## **SAFEGUARDING**

The Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle has an abiding commitment to promote the safety, welfare and wellbeing of children and vulnerable adults. Safeguarding is everyone's responsibility. If you have any concerns for a child or vulnerable adult please contact the Office of Safeguarding: P 4979 1390, or email childprotection@mn.catholic.org.au or www.officeofsafeguarding.org.au

### TODAY'S LITURGY

Entrance Antiphon: Cf. Isaiah 48:20

Proclaim a joyful sound and let it be heard; proclaim to the ends of the earth:
The Lord has freed his people, alleluia.

First Reading: Acts 15:1-2,22-29
It has been decided by the Holy Spirit
and ourselves not to burden you
beyond what is essential.



**Responsorial Psalm:** Ps 66:2-3. 5-6. 8. R. v.4 (R.) O God, let all the nations praise you!

- O God, be gracious and bless us and let your face shed its light upon us.
   So will your ways be known upon earth and all nations learn your saving help. (R.)
- Let the nations be glad and exult for you rule the world with justice.
   With fairness you rule the peoples, you guide the nations on earth. (R.)
- Let the peoples praise you, O God; let all the peoples praise you.
   May God still give us his blessing till the ends of the earth revere him. (R.)

**Second Reading:** Rv 21:10-14,22-23 He showed me the holy city coming down out of heaven.

## Gospel Acclamation Jn 13:34

Alleluia, alleluia! All who love me will keep my words, and my Father will love them and we will come to them. Alleluia!

Gospel: Jn 14:23-29

The Holy Spirit will teach you everything and remind you of all I have said to you.

Communion Antiphon: Jn 14:15-16

If you love me, keep my commandments, says the Lord, and I will ask the Father and he will send you another Paraclete, to abide with you for ever, alleluia.



© The scriptural quotations are taken from the Jerusalem Bible, published and copyright 1966, 1967 and 1968 by Darton Longman and Todd Ltd and Doubleday & Co Inc, and used by permission of the publishers.

The English translation of the Psalm Responses, the Alleluia and Gospel Verses, and the Titles, Summaries, and Conclusion of the Readings, from the Lectionary for Mass © 1997, 1981, 1968, International Committee on English in the Liturgy, Inc. All rights reserved.

## **OUR CATHOLIC SCHOOLS**

# St Joseph's Primary School

Karen McGinlay (Principal)
Union Street, The Junction NSW 2291
P:(02) 4961 2827
W:www.merewether.catholic.edu.au

## **Holy Family Primary School**

Ann Jackson (Principal)
Pell Street, Merewether NSW 2291
P:(02) 4963 3009
W:www.merewetherbeach.catholic.edu.au

## St Columban's Primary School

Penny Banister (*Principal*)
Church Street, Mayfield NSW 2304
P:(02) 4968 3315
W:www.mayfieldsc.catholic.edu.au

## St Peter's Primary School

Michael Punch (Principal)
Dunbar St, Stockton NSW 2295
P:(02) 4928 1861
W:www.stockton.catholic.edu.au

# St Francis Xavier's College

Greg Ptolemy (Principal)
Parkway Avenue, Hamilton NSW 2303
P:(02) 4961 2863
W:www.hamilton.catholic.edu.au

## San Clemente High School

Emma South (*Principal*)
78 Havelock St, Mayfield NSW 2304
P:(02) 4014 7300
W:www.mayfieldsanc.catholic.edu.au

# St Dominic's Catholic College

Rachel Jones (*Principal*)
76 Havelock St, Mayfield NSW 2304
P:(02) 4968 1295
W:www.mayfieldsd.catholic.edu.au

## PARISH CENSUS & PLANNED GIVING FORMS

You can use the link or QR code to complete and submit the form online. <a href="https://tinyurl.com/newcparishcensus">https://tinyurl.com/newcparishcensus</a>



## DO WE HAVE YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS?

Fr Greg would like to communicate news, views and events with parishioners. Simply send an email to



newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au, including the church you usually attend, indicating your permission for us to record your email address.